
From: Shirin M Malekpour 

To: ls-chairs-all@lists.wisc.edu; ls-dept-admins@lists.wisc.edu 

Subject: Fall 2022 First Year Class Update 

Date: Wednesday, May 11, 2022 4:15:06 PM 
 

TO: L&S Chairs, Directors, Administrators and Special Contacts 
ACTION REQUESTED: Please review the email below and share with colleagues in your 
unit who work on course scheduling and enrollments. 

 
Dear Colleagues, 

I am writing to share with you the projected size of the 2022 First Year class. We are 
expecting a first-year incoming class of 8500-8700, per projections of our colleagues in the 
Division of Enrollment Management (DEM). For your reference, the size of Fall 21 first year 
class was about 8450. L&S teaches 85% of credits that first year students take. Once again, as 
a collective L&S effort, we will work together to ensure students have access to the courses 
they need and to ensure that SOAR advising and course registration processes go smoothly. 

 
There is an L&S administration team charged with managing course access as usual. 

We monitor overall projected first year enrollments as well as specific course enrollments, 
coordinate efforts with advising units, DEM, and other stakeholder, and our departments. In 
the upcoming days and weeks I will be in communications with many of you with more 
specific information and requests. 

 
We have created a Course Access Landing KB page that we will update in the next few weeks 
as a resource to you. As usual, we will post emails sent to chairs, directors and administrators 
on the “Communications from L&S Teaching & Learning Administration.” 

 
As more information becomes available we will share them with you. Thank you for all your 
efforts to make summer SOAR 2022 a successful one. Please don’t hesitate to contact me with 
any questions, 

 
Wishing you all a relaxing summer, 
Shirin 

 
 

 
 

Shirin Malekpour (she/her) 

Associate Dean, Teaching and Learning Administration 

College of Letters & Science 

University of Wisconsin-Madison 
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